# November 2021

Councillors held a Zoom meeting on the 27<sup>th</sup> November 2021 with Cllr E Evans presiding, apologies received from Cllr Duffee, Cllr Pugh-Davies and Cllr Cairns were absent.

Mrs Trish Lewis from the 'Ffrindiau Cae Chwarae' was present in a listen only capacity.

Minutes were read and confirmed.

### MATTERS ARISING FROM OCTOBER'S MEETING

Cllr Coviello had spoken to the refuse collectors, and they are now collecting the waste from the play area in Llangybi.

Cllr Cairns and Cllr O Davies attended the Remembrance service, all went well and Spider mad tea/coffee for them.

Defibrillator – We have had the go ahead to move the defibrillator from Maesffynnon to Capel Ebenezer, Clerk will contact Huw regarding this. The key is now with Morgan and Davies so the electrician will liaise with them and get it moved.

Flooding in Betws – Cllr Evans spoke to Rhodri, not sure whether it is the tree causing the issues! Cllr O Davies supplied us with photos of the floods, and it was clear that it was coming from where the enbankment has disappeared! Cllr E Evans will try and have a word with Rhodri passing on our concerns. Email to council asking them to be on high alert regarding blocked drains in Betws. Cllr Holgate declared an interest.

Water leak has been repaired in Olmarch.

No joy regarding the telephone boxes. Find out about the one in Betws regarding buying it. Contact BT to find out ownership of the local ones.

Salt bin has arrived in Clos Tawela.

## **PLANNING**

Nothing, probably due to the phosphate issues.

#### CORRESPONDENCE

Fronfelen – no issues.

## **AUDIT/FINANCE**

Just awaiting response.

## **ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

Chase council regarding salt bin in Penrhiw.

Chase council regarding trees in Betws layby, and Olmarch bend.

# **Cyngor Cymuned Llangybi Community Council**

Clerk to email Lisa Reagan, council regarding the trees on Olmarch bend, overhanging trees in Betws layby, culvert in Silian – still gushing out, salt bin in Clos Tawela.

Capel Cilgwyn – Cllr O Davies mentioned that the insurance bill is paid by himself. Does anybody have any ideas of how to bring in some revenue/donations? No toilets, running water or heating!

Slates on Ty Gwyn roof – hazardous! Contact council regarding this.

Cllr Coviello will be in Switzerland but will still host the next meeting.

Cllr E Evans has had complaints regarding the old school in Silian – waiting for a response off the council.

Next meeting Tuesday January 18<sup>th</sup> at 7.30p.m.